UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 8-K

CURRENT REPORT Pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934

Date of Report (Date of earliest event reported): November 13, 2008

BBM HOLDINGS, INC. (Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Utah	333-88480	#04-3648721
(State or other Jurisdiction of Incorporation)	(Commission File Number)	(IRS Employer Identification No.)
1245 Brickvard Road, Suite 590, Salt Lake C	ity. Utah	84106
(Address of Principal Executive Offices)		(Zip Code)
Registra	nt's telephone number, including area code: (801) 43.	3 2000
(Form	er name or former address if changed since last repor	t.)
	,	~,
Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8-K filing is inter-	nded to simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of	the registrant under any of the following provisions:
☐ Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 under the Sec	curities Act (17 CFR 230.425)	
☐ Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Excha	ange Act (17 CFR 240.14a-12)	
☐ Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-	2(b) under the Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))	
☐ Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-	4(c) under the Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))	

Item 8.01. Other Events.

On November 13, 2008, BBM Holdings, Inc. ("BBM") made an offer to acquire YM BioSciences Inc. ("YMI") by a letter to the attention of Dr. David Allan, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer and YMI's Board of Directors. The complete text of the letter is attached as Exhibit 99.1. A press release relating to BBM's offer to acquire YMI is attached as Exhibit 99.2.

Item 9.01. Financial Statements and Exhibits

Exhibit No. Description

99.1 Letter to YM BioSciences Inc., dated November 13, 2008

99.2 Press Release, dated November 13, 2008

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrar authorized.	nt has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned hereunto duly
В	BM HOLDINGS, INC.
Dated: November 13, 2008 B	Andrew Limpert, President and CEO

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No. Description

99.1 Letter to YM BioSciences Inc., dated November 13, 2008

99.2 Press Release, dated November 13, 2008

BBM HOLDINGS, INC. 1245 Brickyard Road, Suite 590 Salt Lake City, Utah 84106

Tel: 801 433-2000

November 13, 2008

YM BioSciences Inc.
5045 Orbitor Drive
Suite 400 Building 11
Mississauga, ON L4W 4Y4
Attention: David Allan, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

Dear Dr. Allan and Members of the Board:

We are writing on behalf of the Board of Directors of BBM Holdings Inc. (soon to be renamed to reflect the company's new strategy) to propose a business combination of BBM Holdings and YM Biosciences. This proposal provides an attractive solution to YMI's stock price struggles and rewards YMI investors very well today as well as giving them a significant interest in the stock of a public company with major additional potential upside in the future. We previously approached Dr. Allan with our proposal, but YMI chose not to proceed with us.

Under our proposal, BBM Holdings would acquire in a merger all of the outstanding shares of YMI common stock for consideration per share of \$0.50 in cash plus 0.375 share of BBM common stock (aggregating for all YMI stockholders approximately 45% of the combined company's outstanding stock after giving effect to the merger). All options from YMI will be replaced with equivalent options and the options of the YMI board members and management will be replaced with BBM options at the most recent BBM closing price prior to announcement of the final agreement on the merger.

The cash portion of our proposal represents a premium of 84.5% above the closing price of YMI common stock of \$0.271 on November 12, 2008 (and a substantially greater premium taking into account the value of the BBM stock issued in the merger). By whatever financial measure you use, this proposal represents a compelling value realization event for your shareholders. We anticipate funding the cash portion of this transaction through short-term debt financing with affiliates of BBM stockholders, subject to final negotiation. Further, we have considered with our advisors all legal and other requirements relating to this proposal and do not foresee any difficulties in its completion. We have retained Steptoe & Johnson and Hahn & Hessen in connection with regulatory and corporate issues.

Our proposal is subject to the negotiation and execution of definitive agreements, approval of the agreement by our respective boards of directors, completion of limited confirmatory due diligence, approval of the merger by your shareholders and regulatory approval. Importantly, our due diligence will be aimed at confirming that there is no material adverse information not previously known to us. We are prepared to deliver draft definitive agreements to you and commence negotiations, due diligence and preparation of required securities filings. With your focused cooperation, we expect to complete and sign definitive agreements and announce our proposed transaction within a relatively short period and to close the transaction as soon as practically possible following signing.

As a small biotech company, many of the difficulties YMI is facing are not singular to YMI. There are many problems with smaller biotech companies that make them unattractive to institutional investors. Foremost, these small companies are typically "one trick ponies" without diversified product lines and with market caps that are too small to be attractive. Many, including YMI, have difficulties working through the clinical trial stage.

We believe the solution to these problems is to create a rollup of small undervalued biotech companies which will create a company with a diversified product line that professional investors will be much more comfortable investing in. After additional rollups, our combined company will have a sufficient market cap to enable larger institutional investors to review its prospects and consider investing. There has been tremendous apathy about YMI in the stock market, and there are no major institutional holders of the stock. We believe the increased interest in a combined company will potentially raise the daily trading volume well above the total daily trading volume of all the individual companies.

Our strategy is to use BBM as the vehicle for an initial launching pad for a large biotech rollup. Here are some of significant advantages that we believe result from using BBM as a launching pad:

- As stated in the attached press release dated November 12, 2008, Dr. S.Z. Hirschman will join the company to lead an acquisition team, perform due diligence, assist the companies with trial design and add his pre-clinical compounds to the combined product line. Dr. Hirschman has advised and helped numerous companies including YMI design clinical trials and navigate through the FDA. He has numerous contacts with CEOs of small biotech companies, several of which are looking to be acquired/merge into a public company at this time. With truly extensive scientific contacts across several fields, we believe Dr. Hirschman is uniquely qualified to help analyze future companies that BMMO will acquire. He has also consulted for investment funds on biotech investments and has an exceptional reputation in both the scientific and Wall Street community. With Dr. Hirschman's credibility and expertise in clinical trials, we are hopeful that we can increase interest in the stock in the US, enabling further roll-ups.
- As stated in the attached press release, BBM acquired the full ownership of a series of novel switch-type di-peptide immunomodulators that have potential in reducing the effects of chemotherapy drugs and in the treatment of autoimmune diseases. These compounds will serve as the basis for further development and acquisitions in this area.
- BBM will aggressively pursue further acquisitions in the near term including several public and private companies that have expressed various levels of interest in being acquired by BBM. Again, BBM believes that there is an exceptional opportunity for further acquisitions of undervalued public and private biotech companies with promising and complementary product lines and that BBM has the expertise to thoroughly analyze these opportunities.

We believe that a negotiated transaction with BBM would be the best way for YMI to maximize shareholder value, and in particular, to offer substantially superior value to YMI shareholders relative to any available alternatives. Given the importance of our proposal to YMI and its shareholders and the very real and immediate prospect for further diminution in the value of YMI with the passage of time, we ask the YMI Board to carefully consider our proposal and request that it advise us as to whether it is prepared to undertake discussions to advance the implementation of our proposal with its support by Friday, November 21, 2008.

Alternatively, if YMI's board of directors prefers not to provide us with the limited due diligence that we seek, BBM is willing to undertake, without benefit of due diligence, a tender offer at a cash price of U.S. \$0.60 per share for at least 90% of the shares of YMI Corporation, subject only to confirmation by YMI that it has not entered into any agreement to sell equity securities or incur any indebtedness since the date of its most recently published financial statements, declared any cash dividends nor entered into any commercial or other agreements outside of the ordinary course of business during that period, and that it will not do so going forward. While this price is significantly lower than the one we are prepared to pay if we are permitted to conduct limited due diligence, because this is an offer not conditioned upon due diligence which we believe can be completed more rapidly, without regulatory filings, on a more certain basis. Although we anticipate instituting an new option plan for continuing management, there will be no exchange of existing YMI options under this offer except options related to prior acquisitions that YMI is contractually obligated to maintain in case of a sale of the company.

We look forward to hearing your response and hope to be able to work together to build a major and diversified biotech company that will catch the interest of Wall Street in a meaningful way.

Very truly yours, BBM Holdings, Inc.

/s/ Ira Greenstein Ira Greenstein, Chairman

/s/ Andrew Limpert Andrew Limpert, Interim Chief Executive Officer

BBM Announces Offer to Acquire YM BioSciences Inc.

Wednesday November 13, 10:44 am ET -

NEW YORK, Nov. 13 /PRNewswire-FirstCall/ -- BBM Holdings (OTC Bulletin Board: <u>BBMO</u> - <u>News</u>) announced today that it has made an offer to acquire YM BioSciences Inc. (Amex - YMI) by a letter to YMI's Chief Executive Officer, Dr. David Allan.

Under BBM's proposal, BBM would acquire in a merger all of the outstanding shares of YMI common stock for consideration per share of \$0.50 in cash plus 0.375 share of BBM common stock (aggregating for all YMI stockholders approximately 45% of the combined company's outstanding stock after giving effect to the merger). All options from YMI will be replaced with equivalent options and the options of the YMI board members and management will be replaced with BBM options at the most recent BBM closing price prior to announcement of the final agreement on the merger. The offer is subject to the negotiation and execution of definitive agreements, approval of the agreement by our respective boards of directors, completion of limited confirmatory due diligence, approval of the merger by your shareholders and regulatory approval. BBM anticipates funding the cash portion of this transaction through short-term debt financing with affiliates of BBM stockholders, subject to final negotiation.

The cash portion of BBM's proposal represents a premium of 84.5% above the closing price of YMI common stock of \$0.271 on November 12, 2008 (and a substantially greater premium taking into account the value of the BBM stock issued in the merger). BBM is pursuing a new acquisition strategy to create a large rollup of small biotechnology companies.

Alternatively, if YMI's board of directors prefers not to negotiate a merger as proposed, BBM is willing to undertake a tender offer at a cash price of U.S. \$0.60 per share for at least 90% of the shares of YMI Corporation, subject to confirmation by YMI that it has not entered into any agreement to sell equity securities or incur any indebtedness since the date of its most recently published financial statements, declared any cash dividends nor entered into any commercial or other agreements outside of the ordinary course of business during that period, and that it will not do so going forward.

Andrew Limpert, interim CEO of BBM stated: "We believe a combined BBM and YMI will make a powerful Biotech combination. The scientific synergies and collective management skills, with the recent addition of Dr. Hirschman to BBM, combined with the already impressive team at YMI will create significant value creation for all stake holders involved. We look forward to working with YMI and also on future acquisitions of promising pharmaceuticals." Dr. Shalom Z. Hirschman, consultant to BBM leading its acquisition program, added "A creative approach to the clinical development of YMI's most promising chemotherapeutic agents can add great benefit to the treatment of particular neoplasms and enhance shareholder value. The science underlying YMI's products meshes very well with the technology recently acquired by BBM."

The full text of the offer letter was filed by BBM in a Form 8-K today.

About BBM Holdings:

BBM Holdings (OTC Bulletin Board: BBMO - News) has been exploring acquisition possibilities. It was formerly a telecommunications engineering and service company.

This press release contains statements that constitute "forward-looking statements" as that term is defined in the Securities Reform Act of 1995 (the "Reform Act"). Investors are cautioned that forward-looking statements involve risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from the statements. Factors that may cause or contribute to such differences include, among other things, failure of our acquisition program, inability to obtain additional financing required to achieve our business goals, our technology becoming obsolete, changes in business conditions and the economy and other risk factors identified in the Company's Form 10-KSB and subsequent reports filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. The Company undertakes no obligation to update these forward-looking statements for revisions or changes after the date of this press release.

Source: BBM Holdings